
October 31, 2007  

VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMITTAL

  
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223  

RE: Case 07-G-0299, In the Matter of Issues Associated with the Future of the Natural Gas Industry 
and the Role of Local Gas Distribution Companies  Capacity Planning and Reliability; Rochester 
Gas and Electric Corporation, Filing to Comply with Commission Order  

Dear Secretary Brilling:  

Rochester Gas & Electric Corporation ("RG&E" or the "Company") hereby submits for 
filing the following enclosed tariff leaf in compliance with the New York Public Service 
Commission s (the "PSC" or the "Commission") Order on Capacity Release Programs issued on 
August 30, 2007 (the August 30 Order ) in the above-referenced proceeding and Appendix 7-H 
(electronic tariff filing system) to the Commission's Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR 
Appendix 7-H.1    

PSC No. 16  Gas  Schedule for Gas Service

 

Leaf No. 127.30.1, Revision 1  

Effective:  November 1, 2007  

RG&E is making this supplemental tariff filing based on discussions with PSC Staff.  PSC 
Staff has requested that RG&E revise the date for establishing the grandfathered amount of third 
party capacity.  The tariff has been revised to state the amount of third party capacity to be 
grandfathered is based on the highest customer load for each ESCO for the September 1, 2007 
through November 1, 2007 transition period.   

The Company respectfully requests that the Commission find these tariff leaves are 
consistent with the August 30 Order and be permitted to go into effect as described in the Order. 

                                                

 

1  Case 07-G-0299, In the Matter of Issues Associated with the Future of the Natural Gas Industry and the Role of 
Local Gas Distribution Companies  Capacity Planning and Reliability, Order on Capacity Release Programs, 
(issued August 30, 2007). 
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If there are any questions regarding this filing, please contact Linda Dent at (585)771-4701 
or Lori Cole at (607) 762-8710.        

Very truly yours,    

Christine Stratakos 
Manager, Pricing and Analysis 
Rates and Regulatory Economics Enclosures 
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